
  

 

The next issue of the Eagle Eye will appear in Aug 2023 

Please send in your contributions before Friday 21st July 2023 to 

editor@eagleeye.uk.com 

Issue 369         Jun/Jul 2023 



2 

 

Index to articles and newsletters 

Back Cover Useful Numbers 

Page 3 Editors Note 

Page 4  What’s On 

Page 7 Prescription Rota 

Page 8 Notices 

Page 10 200 club results 

Page 12 Letter from Rev Andrew 

Page 14  Church Newsletter 

Page 16/17 District Councillor letters 

Page 19 School newsletter 

Page 22 FOES newsletter 

Page 44 NKDC notice re bin collections 

Page 45 Village Hall Charges 

Page 46 Crossword solution 

Page 24-29 Leisure 

Page 30-36 Home and garden trades 

Page 36-39 Health and Beauty 

Page 40-41 Juniors 

Page 42-43 Professional Services 

Index to adverts 



3 

 

Editor’s Note     
Pulling this edition together has felt a bit more like “normal” - no coronations, 

commemorations or bank holidays on the horizon! 

The new Village Hall committee is working hard to introduce some new 

features into their calendar of events, and there is a new set of faces on the 

Parish, District and County Councils. FOES have shuffled their committee 

too, so its all set for some innovative action in the village. 

Look out for some new advertisers in this issue too—there are also a couple 

of vacancies for employed and voluntary work. 

We are indebted once again to an anonymous local company for sponsoring 

the printing of this issue of the Eagle Eye.  More offers of corporate 

sponsorship would help greatly please—advertising space can be made 

available for whatever exposure is required—front cover, back cover, every 

page! Please contact me through editor@eagleeye.uk.com if your company 

is willing to sponsor an edition. 

If you would like to make any donation, regularly, sporadically, or as a one 

off, the bank details are as follows, or an envelope can be handed in to the 

Village Shop. Cheques made payable to Eagle Eye. 

A/C: 55723281    Sort Code: 09-01-54  The Eagle Eye 

If any reader has ever considered that they would like to take on the editing 

of the Eagle Eye, please contact me to discuss further. I have been very 

happy to help to get it back into some financial stability, but still intend to step 

away from it in due course. 

Summer is now approaching, the final school term is about to start, and 

although hesitant, the sun has reappeared with some warmth, and the 

gardens are looking lush. Fingers crossed for a warm, peaceful summer. 

 

mailto:editor@eagleeye.uk.com
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Whats on 

JUNE   

Tues 6th Craft and Chat VH 1:15—3:15 

Tues 6th Youth Club 5:30—7:00 

Tues 20th Craft and Chat VH 1:15—3:15 

Sat 24
th

 June FOES School Summer Fayre 11:00—2:30 

Weds 28th Parish Council 7:30pm 

Fri 30th Fellowship Lunch 12:00—1:30 

Fri 30th Cash Bingo 7:00 pm 

JULY     

Tues 4th Craft and Chat VH 1:15—3:15 

Tues 4th Youth CLub 5:30—7:00 

Mon 10th PCC  10:00 am 

Tues 18th Craft and Chat VH 1:15—3:15 

Weds 26th Parish Council 7:30pm 

Fri 28th Fellowship Lunch 12:00—1:30 

Fri 28th Cash Bingo 7:00 pm 

AUGUST and  
BEYOND 
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Group activity schedule in the Village Hall 
Monday Pilates 6.30 – 8.30pm Claire Steel 

Tuesday Tai-Chi 10.00 – 
11.00am 

Sue Ross 

Tuesday Private Dance Lessons   Keven Proctor 

Thursday Mothers & Toddlers 9.30 – 
11.00am 

Emma Froggatt 

Thursday Indoor Bowls 7.00 – 9.30pm Sharon Priestley 

Craft & Chat 1
st
 & 3

rd
 Tues of the 

month 
1.15 – 3.15pm 

Youth Club 1
st
 Tues of the 

month 
5.30 – 7.00pm 

Parish Council Meetings Last Wednesday of 
the month 

7.45 – 9.45pm 

Fellowship Lunch Last Friday of the 
month 

12:00am – 1.30pm 

Village Hall Cash Bingo Last Friday of the 
month 

Eyes down at 7.30pm 

CLEANER REQUIRED 

2 Mornings per week + holiday cover 

(Extra hours available if required) 

General household duties 

Must like chickens and dogs 

Some light caring duties 

Please contact Helen on 07769 337623 



6 

 



7 

 

EAGLE VILLAGE SHOP & POST OFFICE 

Please call in and support your local shop, we are so lucky to have a shop in 
our great village! 
We stock newspapers, groceries, fruit and vegetables, milk, bread, cakes, 
pastries, sandwiches, butcher's goods, ice creams, alcohol, greetings cards, 
gifts, sweets, chocolate and much more! 
Post Office services include: Free cash withdrawals & deposits / pay 
cheques in / send letters and parcels / do amazon returns/ sell euros 
We also sell National lottery tickets....and we have the loveliest staff if you 
just fancy a chat! 
 
By supporting your local shop, you are supporting other local businesses too! 
 
OPENING HOURS ****CLOSED FOR LUNCH EVERY DAY 1-2PM***** 
 
MONDAY  8:30AM – 5:30PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
TUESDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
WEDNESDAY  8:30AM – 1PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 1PM) 
THURSDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
FRIDAY 8:30AM – 5:30PM (POST OFFICE 9AM – 5:30PM) 
SATURDAY 8:00AM – 1PM  (POST OFFICE 9AM – 12:30PM) 
SUNDAY  CLOSED 

Prescription Rota 
JUNE   

7th Betty Spackman          869676 

14th Clare Kelly                    07847 966803 

21st Lynda Williams           869225 

28th Rodney Fagg                869123 

JULY   

5th Mari Dawson               868310 

12th Betty Spackman          869676 

19th  Clare Kelly                    07847 966803 

26th Lynda Williams           869225 

AUGUST   

2nd Mari Dawson               868310 

9th Betty Spackman          869676 
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Eagle Bowls Club (Outdoor)  

Eagle Bowls Club is looking for new players to join our friendly Club.  The 

ground has recently been reseeded and the new season started in April 

2023. Matches take place each Tuesday and Thursday evenings during the 

summer months. 

Come along and support your local bowls club. 

For further information please contact: 

Graham Morton 

33 High Street 

On the first and third Tuesday of every month, you’ll find an eager bunch of 
crafters, (although we are open to all), beavering around a table in the 
village hall.  The crafts vary from knitting to Needle Felted Lemons and it 
changes from week to week, but the one thing that stays consistent is a 
friendly atmosphere and open ear. 
 
Although we don’t teach classes at the group, among our members we have 
a myriad of knowledge which we are very happy to share and problem 
shared is happily fixed.   
The group was brought back after Covid as a place where like minded 
crafters could meet and chat about their work, find help if needed or just 
share each other’s projects and swoon over gadgets and accessories 
regardless of age and experience.  
 
We’re always open to non-members, so pop along and join us, regardless 
of your craft.  The importance is the community that crafting has in the 
village.  

EAGLE CRAFT AND CHAT GROUP 
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NEW 

 

Eagle Village 

Monthly  

Farmers Market 

 

Coming Soon 
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112 MRS M GREEN £100.00 

155 MRS B SPACKMAN £50.00 

67 MR A ROE £50.00 

44 NORTON GRANDCHILDREN £20.00 

26 MR & MRS LOVELL £20.00 

120 MR B ROSS £20.00 

166 MRS S BATTERSBY £10.00 

23 MRS C PATTY £10.00 

179 MR S ANGELL £10.00 

52 MRS E NORTON £10.00 

33 NIGEL BOTTOM £100.00 

26 MR & MRS LOVELL £50.00 

125 SARAH & EMMA MUNKS £50.00 

104 JAKE ROSS £20.00 

189 ROGER ANDERSON £20.00 

20 MR & MRS HAMILTON £20.00 

103 MR S SPRAKES £10.00 

9 ROGER ANDERSON £10.00 

45 EWAN & HOWIE DAWSON £10.00 

50 FIONA FARRER £10.00 

200 Club Winners March 2023 

200 Club Winners February 2023 
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200 Club Winners April 2023 

144 MRS S GILKES £100.00 

7 MRS A-M NICHOLSON £50.00 

3 MR J ANDERSON £50.00 

118 MR R CLIFTON £20.00 

59 MRS J ARNOLD £20.00 

132 MRS J PARKES £20.00 

76 MRS P BLUNT £10.00 

32 MISS G COMPTON £10.00 

48 MR J RICHARDS £10.00 

30 MRS C STEWARD £10.00 

57 Mrs J Moss £100 

9 Mr R Anderson £50 

125 Sarah & Emma Munks £50 

59 Mrs J Arnold £20 

8 Mrs E Horscroft £20 

142 Mrs L Alfrey £20 

88 Mrs L Lee £10 

154 Mr & Mrs Sheriff £10 

38 Mrs C Wallis £10 

89 Mrs P Fagg £10 

200 Club Winners May 2023 
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LETTER FROM REV. ANDREW VAUGHAN 

Hello 
 
I am sure over the last few months you will have seen heard or 
read posters or articles talking about the re-organisation taking 
place within the Diocese of Lincoln.  This has been brought 
about by the realisation that the historic assets that have 
traditionally supported the work of the Diocese are no longer 
meeting the running costs.  Over the last few years massive 
savings have been made with central admin costs, but further 
savings have to be made.  This whole issue is exacerbated by 
the fact that the Church of England, and our Diocese are asset 
rich, but cash poor. To enter into a fire sale of assets would only 
result in minimal values being returned. 
 
These changes are now beginning to have impact locally.  The 
first noticeable change is that from July we will be entering into 
what is being called a Local Mission Partnership (LMP).  This 
will see 3 or 4 stipendiary clergy covering, Bracebridge Heath, 
Waddington, the Graffoe Group {based around Navenby), 
Hykeham, ourselves and the Withamside group (Based around 
Bassingham) working together.  For this to succeed changes 
will have to be made, with some Sundays people having to go to 
other churches in the local group, some services being taken by 
accredited lay ministers, and local churches taking even more 
ownership for the day to day life of the church.  We are 
developing a team to support all this, but there will be mistakes, 
things not going smoothly, but we have to work through those 
challenges. 
 
The medium term risk is that income doesn’t match up to 
expenditure and that our LMP will go down to 2 stipendiary 
clergy. 
 
Challenging times lie ahead, but together we can face up to 
those challenges. 
 
As ever,  Andrew 
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Editors Note: Rev Andrew sent this letter in April, so is printed 

retrospectively. 

Hello, 
As I sit down and get my brain in gear to write this month’s 
ramblings I find myself intrigued as information regarding the 
Coronation is starting to emerge, although no exact timings have 
been revealed.  However, news that the Queen Consort will  be 
Queen Camila, that while still full of pomp and ceremony, efforts 
are being made to reflect that we are in a cost of living crisis. 
 
The one thing that intrigues me most is that the coronation will 
take place within the context of a faith based service.  While, yes 
it is a part of the constitutional life of the UK, and 
Commonwealth, it is led and focused through a service of 
worship.  This strikes me as very significant, not because it is a 
service, but it is the reminder that the responsibility of the new 
King is to use his position to hold his ministers to account, so 
that they are challenged to build the common good. The 
monarch takes their charge from a higher authority. The title 
Defender of the Faith, perhaps is the key pointer to that 
responsibility.  It is not simply to ensure that the CofE’s position 
is assured, but to ensure that the dignity of every human being, 
that innate divine spark in every human, is cherished, and 
nurtured. 
 
No one knows what is said when the monarch meets their 
ministers, or leaders of the commonwealth, but this role of the 
monarch may be that quiet hand in the background that 
challenges and holds to account those elected. 
 
So as we pray for King Charles III, and his family, we aren’t 
simply praying for him to have a cushy life, but to have the 
strength, wisdom and integrity to be the defender of the faith, in 
its widest sense. 
 
Finally, thanks to everyone who sent good wishes during my 
little health scare, slowly on the road to full recovery, sadly, I 
can’t run for about 3 months. 
As ever,   Andrew 
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Coronation Afternoon Tea A very enjoyable afternoon was had celebrating 
the King’s Coronation with Afternoon Tea.  Thank you to all who donated and 
helped on the day.  A total of £316 was raised for Eagle Church. 
Coffee Stop – on Tuesday mornings between 10am and 12 noon. 
For Pastoral Matters and Memorial Stones please contact the Churchward-
ens Chris and Sue Stiles 869296.        
 
EAGLE FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 

We look forward to seeing you again on Friday June 30
th
 and Friday July 28

th
  

at 12 noon in Eagle Village Hall, price £4.00.  It is important to book with Sue 
Stiles on 869296.   

SWINDERBY FELLOWSHIP LUNCH  

We are not making a full lunch but offer homemade soup and sandwiches 
with cake and a hot drink to follow.   A donation of £3 will be very welcome.  
We use a range of sizes of tables to ensure that people feel COVID safe.  
Tables ranging from 2 to 6 people.   Booking is very important.  Please let 
Gill Lloyd know if you will be joining us on 01522 868684 

We will be continuing on the second Wednesday of each month so the next 
lunches will be Wednesday 14

th
 June and Wednesday 12

th
 July at 12 noon in 

Swinderby Village Hall.                                                       Jean Roberts 



15 

 



16 

 



17 

 

Eagle Parish Council 

A full copy of all Parish Council minutes is available on our website. 

Homepage – Eagle and Swinethorpe Parish Council (lincolnshire.gov.uk) 

The parish council can be contacted via email at –  

parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk or via our Facebook page  

Eagle Swinethorpe Parish Council | Facebook 

The dates of the next parish council meetings are –  

28
th
 June 2023.    26

th
 July 2023 

Elections 

Cllr David Parkes 

Cllr Bernadette Grayston 

Cllr Michael Chennells 

Cllr Jane Fulton-Sutton were re-elected as parish councillors during the 

May elections. 

The Annual Meeting of the Council was held on Wednesday where 

Councillors met the newly elected District Councillors, Cllr Chris Goldson & 

Cllr Richard Johnson along with County Councillor Alan Briggs.  

For the year 2023/2024 Cllr David Parkes is Chairman & Cllr Bernadette 

Grayston is Vice-Chairman. 

General Information 

The parish council have submitted their annual accounts to the external 

auditor, after receiving a good Internal Audit.  

The kitchen block has now been emptied, with the hope that it can be 

revamped in the future. 

The play park has been cleaned, in readiness for the school holidays. 

Rachel Popplewell , Parish Clerk 

https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
mailto:parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100077400321632
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2023 marked the end of what had been a hectic six-week North Keste-

ven District Council election campaign covering what is a large new 

Skellingthorpe and Eagle Ward. 

Now that “the dust has settled” I have had the chance to absorb  the 

result, which was absolutely fantastic and could not have been 

achieved without the tremendous help and encouragement I received. 

After thirty-two years as a Member of the District Council I am really 

appreciative that residents have extended their trust in me for a further 

four years. 

May I extend my heartfelt thanks to all for both the messages of 

support during the election and at the ballot box, for which I am 

truly most grateful.  

I look forward to working with residents and the Parish Councils and 

helping and assisting in any way I can, although I very firmly hold the 

view that Parish Councils must always be allowed to operate, without 

outside influence,  as a Local Authority in their own right. 

I cannot and will not promise I can attend every PC meeting or send in 

monthly reports. What I can say is I am happy to meet to discuss mat-

ters of mutual concern and interest to the Parishes and District Council 

at any time. 

I am sure the next four years will present its challenges and difficulties, 

but all of these can be overcome by working and meeting together face 

to face in a spirit of good will and understanding. 

Finally, may I make the same two promises that I have made before. 

Firstly, I will do my best. Secondly, I will uphold the right to be inde-

pendent in everything I do at NKDC. 

Once again, a massive thank you to you all. 

Best wishes,   Chris 

A HUGE THANK YOU FROM CLLR. CHRIS GOLDSON 
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Richard Johnston   

District Councillor for Skellingthorpe & Eagle   

          (including Swinethorpe), Nth Scarle, Doddington & Whisby 

ONE BIG THANK YOU   
 
I  should like to thank  ALL the residents who voted for me 
in the Election.         
 

To my existing Skellingthorpe residents for their support over 
the past 5 years and for re-electing me. ALSO those new 
residents in Eagle & Swinethorpe, North Scarle, Doddington & 
Whisby who placed their faith in me for the next 4 years as 
their new Councillor.  
I commend you all for a significant voter turnout of 31.18%. 
 

As in my election leaflet, I, with my fellow Independent 
Councillor, am focussed on what our residents want and need. 
To seek every opportunity to understand your needs and 
represent them in the North Kesteven District Council. 
I hope to develop closer ties with our respective Parish 
Councils and and be able to support them whenever and 
whereever I can in the interest of all residents 
I look forward to meeting  many more residents in the coming 
months. 
 

Thank you again 
  
Pot holes  - Fix my Street = http://bit.ly/2Zoikp3    
LCC = http://bit.ly/2KOgrxV    
 
For further information and assistance  - please contact: 
 
Cllr_Richard_Johnston@n-kesteven.gov.uk mob. 07847 235 285   
                                                                                                             
Cllr_Chris_Goldson@n-kesteven.gov.uk   Tel No:  01522 689302  

http://bit.ly/2Zoikp3
http://bit.ly/2KOgrxV
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Rewilding—it’s a thing! 

You may have seen the new signs around Doddington referring 

to Wilder Doddington and wondered what this means? 

There is a country-wide initiative called Rewilding Britain, which 

is encouraging us to help nature help itself so it can thrive into 

the future. The scale of such projects is varied—from large 

country estates and farmland, to individual efforts in back 

gardens. For instance the No Mow May initiative was part of the 

rewilding programme to encourage insects back into our 

gardens. 

There is loads of interesting information on 

www.rewildingbritain.org.uk and in particular an article about 12 

ways to start rewilding on your own scale: https://

www.rewildingbritain.org.uk/start-rewilding/12-steps-to-rewilding 

 

http://www.rewildingbritain.org.uk
https://www.rewildingbritain.org.uk/start-rewilding/12-steps-to-rewilding
https://www.rewildingbritain.org.uk/start-rewilding/12-steps-to-rewilding
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News from Eagle School 

The start of the summer term had one very 
important feature (apart from numerous 
Bank Holidays so far!).  We could not let the 
King’s Coronation go by without doing a little 
something in school.  News must have got 
back to Buckingham Palace as we had a 
special visitor for the day who helpfully un-
locked and put the staffroom kettle on early 
in the morning and judged our Crown Com-
petition too. 

We planned our learning to include songs and poetry 
to perform in our very own Royal Variety Perfor-
mance and opted for a very British picnic … of 
course given the soggy weather, this didn’t stop us 
and we moved inside! 

Our School Community 

It is important that we are part of the village commu-
nity, getting involved where we can and giving back 
too.  We hope to see everyone at our Summer Fayre 
on Saturday 24

th
 June which is organised by our bril-

liant Friends of Eagle School (FOES).  But also, we were pleased to help out 
the village toddler group when they needed a one-off alternative base to run 
the ever popular morning session.    

Out and About Experiences 

This term we have continued taking our learning out and about.  Class 3 vis-
ited the Lincoln Museum to learn about the Romans in Britain - exploring life 
during Roman times and learning about the tools, weapons and technology 
used.  As well as viewing rare artefacts at the museum, the class had the 
rare opportunity to explore one of the hidden Roman gems beneath the city, 
under Posterngate. 
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In addition, Class 4 have added to their PE lessons with a term of swimming 
lessons at OneNK swimming pool, with everyone successfully swimming the 
required distance.  And, the school Football Club donned their team colours 
and enjoyed a game against a local school. It was a fantastic opportunity for 
teamwork and resilience - every game showed superb development. Whilst it 
wasn't a win, everyone had a magic moment and their growth in play was 
evident. The first of many games hopefully  . 

In the School Grounds 

The Quiet Garden is an area that needs regular TLC – plants grow, weeds 
too and seasons change bringing a different look to the space.  It is a space 
‘under development’ and having weeded and planted spring flowers and 
summer vegetables, attention turned to the little creatures that share this 
space too!  After School Club got involved in construction for the new bug 
hotel and welcomed our first visitors - a few snails and worms have already 
checked in! 

You may remember that last edition we shared the news of the completion of 
our outside re-development for Little Eagles.  Since it is so incredibly well 
used and has been a perfect addition to the playroom, it just had to be 
‘shown off’!  So Little Eagles invited families to Stay & Play one morning to 
show all the spaces in our Foundation Area in action. 

Inside too! 

Each term we ask the children to carry on their school project by completing 
an activity at home using their favourite skills and learning in the way they 
most enjoy.  So, if you love to cook, bake a waterfall cake; if you like to go on 
walks, walk the riverbank and take photos; if you can’t tear yourself away 
from the computer, design an astronaut animation … the possibilities are 
endless!  We value each and every piece of project work that is brought in so 
display them in a Gallery Open Event to celebrate the hard work, great ideas 
and culmination of learning across the school. 

Fun, Fun, Fun … and tasty too! 

We’re not called ‘Team Eagle’ for nothing!  We re-
ally are a school family and we work together, shar-
ing our thoughts, our voice and our ambitions – 
over last term, the ambition was to win!  Friends of 
Eagle School (FOES) challenged each class and 
Little Eagles to a penny collection to win an end of 
term Pizza Party.  Every class did so incredibly well 
that FOES decided that the whole school deserved 
the delicious reward and we all enjoyed a Pizza 
Party thanks to the generous donations of Dom-
ino’s pizzas by a local company. 
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Join our School? 

Do you have a child over the age of two?  Then Little Eagles is for you … 

Do you have a child starting school in September 2023?  Why not join our 
Reception Class … 

Or have you moved to the area and have primary-aged children?  Eagle 
School is here  

We are not just looking to welcome children to our school.  We are still look-
ing to welcome a Community Governor – someone from the village or local 
area that would be interested in taking on this rewarding role.  You just need 
to be able to attend several meetings across the year and have an interest 
in making the community in which we live a successful one.  We can’t wait to 
hear from you – simply call school 01522 868354 or email 
faye.dick@eagle.lincs.sch.uk  to find out more . 

mailto:faye.dick@eagle.lincs.sch.uk
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We have recently had our Ladies Quiz Night 

which was a huge success and fun for all who 

came! The children took part in a coin contest 

and all won a fabulous pizza party with 

Dominos Pizza donated by a local company. Children enjoyed a fabulous 

afternoon of Chocolate Bingo and had taken part in a Mothering Sunday Craft 

Event. 

Through the great efforts of our fundraising we have been able to send the 

entire school on not just one trip but 3 this year. The children went to the 

Panto at Christmas followed by a day trip to Hill Holt Wood for Forest 

Schooling. The children will finish off the year by all going to the Lincolnshire 

Show in June 

With FOES Delights, Summer Fayre, Father’s Day Workshop and an End of 
Year Disco we hope this Summer brings all the children joy! 

At our AGM in March we had a little reshuffle in our Committee. 

We thank Sian for all her hard work and endless efforts whilst 

being Chair for FOES over the last 3 years but we are delighted 

to still have her very much part of FOES and within the 

committee. We also thank Jana for all her efforts over the last 

year whilst being Treasurer and wish her all the best. 

We now welcome Phillippa as our new Chair. She has been part of the 

committee for a couple of years and is excited to start her new role! We also 

welcome Sarah who has also been part of the committee for a couple of 

years and is now Treasurer for our charity. 

Our committee members are all valued people and without their voluntary 

help, time and effort we would not be able to do what we do! Our team 

includes Bernadette, Fay, Hannah, Debbie, Sian and Ailsa (Secretary).  

We never say no to new members so 
if you feel you can help and you have 
a connection to the school please get 
in touch!  

So far this year 

FOES has 

raised….. 

£1954.44 

Thank you to everyone who has 
donated, sponsored and helped out 
with Friends of Eagle School. With-
out your support we would not be 
able to do what we do! 

Contact Us:  Facebook.com/foeseagle  foeseagle@gmail.com  

Facebook.com/foeseagle
mailto:foeseagle@gmail.com
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Our biggest event of the year is back! Bring your friends, family, neighbour 

(but sadly not your dog) and enjoy a great day fun filled 

day as we raise money for Friends of Eagle Charity. 

Check out our Facebook page for ALL the details and 

about our raffle!  

We would like to thank 3 Counties Civils for the 

massive donation of sponsoring our Free Games Area!  
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SING   DANCE   ACT 

Come and join in the fun!! 

 
Saturdays 10am-12.30pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

 

Musical Theatre classes taught by friendly 

qualified teachers 
 

BALLET   TAP   JAZZ 

 

Classes on Tuesdays from 4pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

Ages 3-18 

 

For more information please call: 

Danielle – 01522 696100  

or Carol – 01522 791898 

Visit – www.dancelincoln.co.uk 

 

Mobile Hairdresser 

 

Ladies 

 

Gents 

 

  Children 

 

Over 30 years  

experience 

 

Cuts,colours and perms 

 

Contact Sara 

07500871466  
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Lock Matters 

Small, Friendly, Mobile Locksmiths 

Lock Openings 

Locks Fitted 

UPVC Door Specialist 

Call Ian on 01522 681697 or  

mobile 07949 293134 

8 Tacitus Way North Hykeham LN6 9ZE 
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Telephone 

  Lincoln 01522 / 684825 

  Mobile  07850 / 418744 

35 Station Road  

Thorpe On The  Hill 

Lincoln 

LN6 9BS 

PROPERTY REPAIRS HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

Specializing in all aspects of building work to properties, including kitchen & 

bathroom fitting, wall & floor tiling, plumbing, joinery, plastering,  

laminate wood floor laying &much, much more. 

 

    

No job too small, so call now for a free quote & friendly expert advice 

CHRIS  MARTIN  
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Mark Wood Heating Ltd. 

Oil Boiler Specialist 

Servicing – Installation – Repairs 

 

OFTEC REGISTERED 

Full Central Heating Systems 

Boiler Replacements 

System Additions & Upgrades 

Radiators – Pumps – Controls 

Unvented Hot Water Systems 

Power Flushing. 

 

01427 628004 / 07703 217875 
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LINCOLN VAC CENTRE 
(NOW GONE MOBILE) 

Reconditioned Henrys, Dysons and 

Sharks at GOOD PRICES 

...also Repairs and Servicing carried out. 

Call Dave: 

07957 996060 
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Body and Sole 

The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    
*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed? Do you find it hard to switch off? Are you struggling to sleep? 

                         
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage or a Reflexology session  

may be able to help.  

Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 

************************************************************ 

“My feet are killing me” 

If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment NOW! 

Pain-free feet are just a phone call away. Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, there’s 

no need to suffer in silence. 

************************************************************ 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 

Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 

Reflexology – helping you to relax and rebalance

Reflexology is a non-intrusive complementary therapy based on 
the theory that different points on the feet and hands correspond 
with different organs and systems in the body. Reflexologists work 
on these reflexes to help re-balance the vital energy in the body, 
which in turn improves the general feeling of wellbeing, and aids 
deeper relaxation. 
Reflexology may also provide relief from a wide range of acute and 
chronic conditions, complimenting allopathic medicinal 
approaches. Using gentle massaging techniques on feet and hands, I have had 

success in helping my clients with a range of conditions including 
menopausal symptoms, spinal injuries, sleeping difficulties, 
autoimmune diseases and arthritic pain.

I have a Centralia Reflexology Mastership (incorporating Agored
Cymru Units at Level 5) in Clinical Reflexology and belong to the 
Association of Reflexologists.

If you would like to find out more or come for treatments, contact me, Jane, on 01522 
869094 or 07976 638822 or email jane@balancedreflex.com. My treatment rooms are 
located in Eagle, Lincoln. www.balancedreflex.com @BalancedReflex
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Monday - Friday 8.00am-6.15pm 

Telephone number: 01636 892156    

Appointments and Enquiries line 8.00am – 6.15pm          

Prescriptions line open 10.00am – 12.00pm 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel 

Advice, Minor Injuries, Joint Injections and Minor Ops (including 
cryotherapy) 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If 
your personal details change, including telephone numbers, please 

let the practice know.  Thank you. 
 

Out of Hours Service is provided by 111 when the sur-
gery is closed.   

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

Drs Fearn, Li, Coulton, Suresh, 
Schuerch,  

Rees, Kathirgamachelvam 

http://www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk/
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COLLINGHAM PHARMACY 

YOUR local pharmacy dispensing NHS, Private and Veterinary prescriptions. 

Offering a wide range of medicines, vitamins, toiletries, pet medicines and seasonal gifts. 

NHS Services Include: 

 Medicine Use Review          

                                   Morning After Pill  

                                      Blood Pressure Measurement 

   Minor Ailments Scheme  

 High Street, Collingham, Newark, NG23 7LB    Tel: 01636 893038 

email: collingham.pharmacy@nhs.net 

Mon 8.45am-6.30pm  Tue-Fri 8.45-6pm   Sat 9am-12.30pm  Closed 1pm-2pm daily 
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Wills and Powers 
of Attorney 

 
Local personal service   
Competitive fees       
Legally qualified Will Writer (LLB Dip LP) 
FSWW 
 

Free home visits 

Call:    01522 306326/0778 658 
5728 
Email: 
liz@powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
www.powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
Member of Society of Will Writers –  
Fully Insured 
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OUR WASTE CREWS WILL ARRIVE EARLIER 
IN STREETS, FROM TUESDAY 2 MAY, WHILE 
CARRYING OUT HOUSEHOLD BIN 
COLLECTIONS. 
Our waste crews will be leaving the depot an hour earlier to start their 
collections each day. It means that the crews will arrive earlier in 
streets, and to ensure bins are available for them we’re asking everyone to 
therefore make sure their bins are presented in good time on collection 
day.  

It’s a result of lessons learned from last year’s extreme heat when we 
needed to react quickly, with the support of residents, to protect the welfare 
of our crews.  

This period of extreme high temperatures in summer 2022 required a 
sudden switch to an earlier start so crews could beat the peak heat of the 
day, and it meant we had to undertake some urgent communications 
asking for bins to be presented earlier. 

This year, we want to be better prepared and so our crews shall be starting 
their working day an hour earlier than present, leaving the depot at 6.30am. 

To be sure of not missing a collection, we are recommending that you 
present your bins for collection by 6.30am on the relevant collection 
day. 

It will help us avoid last-minute changes to collection times in future, for 
example in response to severe weather, and the disruption we know this 
causes for you. It will enable consistency too for our crews. 

We recognise that many people will be used to seeing crews on their street 
at particular times, and so we’ll be sharing this change across all our 
available channels. 

If you know someone who may not otherwise see the message - for 
example those who aren't online or have regular access to news, or 
who may find it harder to adjust - please do share this with them.  
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Solution to last month’s Crossword  
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Editor    Jane Wallis 15 Church Lane Eagle LN6 9DJ 

    editor@eagleeye.uk.com   

  

Treasurer    Anne Rogers, 4 Church Lane, Eagle, LN6 9DJ 

    accounts@eagleeye.uk.com 01522 869996 

     
Distribution   Mike Waterton 01522 869876 

THE EAGLE EYE 

Publication date 1st week in February, April, June, August, October, December 

The views expressed in the magazine represent those of the individual contributors and not 

necessarily those of the Editor. Readers are advised to take their own precautions before 

entering into any agreement with advertisers to obtain goods or services. 

Village Facebook Pages 

‘Eagle Local Information and What’s On in our Village’ - for 

posting information re events in the village, weekly groups/

clubs, useful numbers, suspicious activity etc.  

‘Eagle Sales and Wants’ For those looking to sell or gift items 

and others who are looking for that specific something. 

‘Eagle & Swinethorpe Parish Council’ for notices from the 

Parish Council 

‘Friends Of Eagle School - FOES’  for information on what 

FOES are up to. 

‘Eagle Village Hall’ - information regarding the village hall 

Advertising Rates (6 issues) 

Full Page    £90 

Half page    £50 

Quarter page   £30 

One-off advertisements  Full page £20, Half page £14, Quarter page £10 

Family announcements  Free 

Diary entries   Free 

Publisher accepts no responsibility for the validity of any of the advertisements. 
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Collingham Medical Centre General Enquiries 01636 892156 

Collingham Pharmacy  01636 893038 

Eagle Bowls Club Graham Morton 07947 754651 

Eagle Indoor Bowls Sharon Priestley 861842 

Eagle Post Office   868212 

Eagle Primary School   868354 

Eagle Churchwardens Sue and Chris Stiles 869296 

OAP Party Fund Roy Bell 868567 

Parish Clerk Parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk  

District Councillor NKDC Cllr Richard Johnston* 07847 235285    

District Councillor NKDC Cllr Chris Goldson* 01522 689302  

LCC Councillor Cllr Alan Briggs 

Playing Field Matters Parish.clerk@eagle-swinethorpe-pc.gov.uk  

Village Hall Bookings Jackie Jinks 868418 

Village Hall Committee Judith Waters 07896 475418 

Rev. Andrew Vaughan 01522 687242  or  07702 468549  

200 Club Judith Waters 07896 475418 

Fellowship Lunch Sue Stiles 869296 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

EAGLE & SWINETHORPE NEIGHBOHOOD WATCH CO-ORDINATORS 

 Jon Faiers, Fallowfields, Doddington Road, Whisby  694352 

 Sue Ross, 7 Kestrel Rise, Eagle    868411 

Cllr Johnston’s email address is Cllr_Richard_Johnston@n-kesteven.gov 

Cllr Goldson’s email address is Cllr_Chris_Goldson@n-kesteven.gov 

 

If  you would like your telephone number added to this list or any of the above are 
incorrect please contact the Editor on 869094 or editor@eagleeye.uk.com  

 


